[image: Text

Description automatically generated][image: ]


[bookmark: _Hlk113521972]Memo
Date:		March 31, 2023

To:		MeF Software Vendors 

From:		Montana Department of Revenue

Subject:	NEW Reject Code Updates for Corporate & Passthrough Returns

The Montana Department of Revenue recently implemented new reject codes for the apportionment calculations on Forms PTE and CIT. The new reject codes are Form PTE-E12 and CIT-E121. 

The purpose of the reject codes is to ensure that the apportionment factor is calculated correctly when the double-weighted receipts factor applies. There have been returns filed where the preparer did not include the second receipts factor in the total number of factors to divide the sum on line 5 when determining the total for line 6. These reject codes ensure that all factors are correctly included in the calculation. 

Our apologies for the late notice.




Please direct any questions to dore-services@mt.gov. 
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